Town of Hartford

Selectmen’s Meeting

October 5, 2006

Minutes

Present: David Bowen, Lee Holman, Hope McCabe, Mary Standard, Lianne Bedard, Rick Houghton, John Cleveland.

I. David called the meeting to order at 7:01pm.

II. Open Session: Bob Calawa stated that he is working on the Homeland Security Plan, which will include plans to equip the town hall with communication equipment for emergencies.

III. Reports

1. Road Report

a. Independent contractors: David motioned to require all contractors to sign a Contract for Goods & Services prior to any work being performed. Hope second. All in favor=3.

David believes that the contract is sufficient to protect the town against claims when workers compensation coverage is not obtained from contractors.

b. Tractor repair: Rick has been mowing with the tractor and found that the machine needs brakes, fuel filters and a valve cover gasket. Wes Hutchins does not have time to work on the machine. Rick will do the work. Dave suggested waiting until next year to repair tractor due to money constraints. Lee stated that the mowing couldn’t wait.

c. Lianne relayed a message from Jack Plumley concerning Town Farm Road Bridge area. He feels that plunge pools should be placed along the road west of the bridge to prevent washouts. Also soft shoulder signs should be placed near the bridge area. 

2. CEO Report: Selectmen reviewed building permits.

3. ACO Report: Selectmen reviewed complaints forms. Rick stated that he would be attending court on October 12, 2006 on two cases.

IV. New Business

1. Sand/Salt Building update: The negotiated price to build the shed will be $227,700.00. This cost was adjusted by cutting 12’ off the size of the building. John Cleveland brought contracts for the Selectmen to sign. David Trask will be preparing the site and paving soon. DEP, John Cleveland and David Trask will meet at the site before work begins and monthly on the first Tuesday thereafter. Funds will be transferred electronically to a town bank account monthly on which checks to David Trask will be drawn. Checks will be approved at the second Selectmen’s meeting of the month. 2% of the total construction cost will be held for one year after the completion of the building.  John will prepare the notice of awarding of the contract and the notice to proceed. The site work is scheduled to begin October 10, 2006. The contract states that work is to be completed in 90 days. If not the town can received liquidated damages of up to $500.00 per day. The contract is a standard AIA contract. Maine Bond Bank will retain 10% of cost of material and labor until 50% of the work is completed.  The building will be 108’ long and hold 3300cu of sand. The town’s first payment to the Maine Bond Bank will be due on October of 2007. Selectmen and treasurer signed the payment schedule.

2. Winter Roads Contractor: Willie Bragg requested that requested that the Selectmen waive the requirement of a performance bond for the winter roads contract. His insurance agent stated that the town might waive the requirement since he has lived in town his entire life and does not have bad credit etc. A bond would cost $3,000.00 and there is not enough time to have the bond completed before the contract begins. 

David motioned to allow the winter plowing contractor to receive his first check and research will be done to see if any bonds have been previously submitted. Hope second. All in favor=3.

3. Building Permits/Judy Hamilton: Judy shared the building permit the she designed.

4. Pine Shore Conditions of Approval/Judy: Judy stated that the planning board has received a copy of the pine shore deed but has not heard anything on the conditions of approval. Hope will contact Geoff Hole on the issue. David suggested, after Hope speaks with Mr. Hole, the planning board draw up an amended conditions of approval and have it recorded.

5. General Assistance ordinance: A public hearing will be held on October 19, 2006 at 6:45pm to discuss the GA ordinance changes. 

6. Training: no interest.

7. Sand Contract: Selectmen signed the sand contract.

8. State Valuation Report: Selectmen reviewed the report

9. Waste Committee request: The waste committee requested permission to include a flyer in the newsletter concerning the transfer station and recycling. Lianne suggested waiting until spring since the transfer station will be closing soon.

Lee motioned to include the flyer in the current newsletter. David second. All in favor=3. David suggested preparing a recycling chart.

10. Inland Fisheries & Wildlife status: Selectmen signed a letter to IF&W written by the office staff answering the inventory report for the years 2002-2006. 

11. Town Hall Light Complaint: David has repaired the light.

V. Old Business

1. Oil Contract: David motioned to purchase heating oil through Hometown Energy. Hope second. All in favor=3. 

Hometown Energy will sell oil to Hartford at .25/gallon over their cost.

2. Copier maintenance: Selectmen signed a one-year maintenance agreement on the town office copier.

3. Transfer Station Stickers: Country Press estimated the cost to be  $378.14 for 2000 3x3 stickers. Lianne will obtain estimates from Grassroots.

4. Transfer Station Reports: Lee is almost finished with reports.

5. David motioned to approve minutes of September 21, 2006 Selectmen Meeting. Hope second. All in favor=3.

6. David motioned to approve minutes of September 28, 2006 Selectmen Meeting. Hope second. All in favor=3.

7. David motioned to approve Warrants 24 & 25. Hope second. All in favor=3.

8. David motioned to adjourn at 9:20pm. Lee second. All in favor=3.
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